

Glenfield Newsletter – February 2013

Crime Review

As the New Year starts the new way in which we police has changed. We have now adopted Safer Neighbourhood Teams that consist of a Sergeant, a beacon officer, PC's and PCSO's. Below are the new officers for Glenfield, Leicester Forest East and Kirby Muxloe.

Sgt 731 Lee Westbury

PC 2049 Phil Hurst (Beacon Officer)

PC 759 Alistair Hopkinson

PC 2203 James Turner

PC 2883 Neil Walker

PC 1829 Simon Woods

PCSO 6160 Ben Crossley

PCSO 6107 Duane Wright

PCSO 6577 Zahid Malik

January has seen an increase in burglaries; these are mostly happening the hours of daylight and have been committed by smashing windows to rear of properties. Please be vigilant when seeing people in your area and if you believe they are being suspicious then please phone 101. Assaults and public orders have increased too from December to January; these are all assaults on people who know one and other. There have been some good results across the border in Leicester Forest East whereby four suspects were arrested following a recent burglary. It was a great response from Braunstone staff and the helicopter to locate the suspects. All four are on bail pending further investigation.

As you are all aware Peter Chapman has now left to another job in control room, we all wish him the best in his new role.

Offence			
	November	December	January
Assaults & Public Order	0	1	5
Robbery	0	0	0
Burglary Dwelling	7	5	8
Burglary other than Dwelling	6	5	4
Theft from Motor Vehicle	3	1	5
Theft of Motor Vehicle	1	1	1
Theft of Pedal Cycle	2	1	1
Theft other	3	3	2
Criminal Damage	6	4	4
TOTAL	28	21	30

On a final note I would like to remind everyone that you can keep up to date with policing activities in the Glenfield area by using Twitter and following us on @glenfieldpolice.